Budget Planning Committee Meeting Notes

March 2, 2009
Committee Members Present:  Rick Ambrose, Diana Bennett, Kathy Chaika, Mike Claire, Susan Estes, Arlene Fajardo, Jacqueline Gamelin, Jennifer Hughes, Maggie Ko, Virgil Stanford, Martha Tilmann, Henry Villareal, Steffi Santana (Student Senate)

The Budget Planning meeting notes of February 2, 2009 were reviewed and approved.
Review agenda.  Reverse items 5 and 6.
Budget Update, Kathy Blackwood CFO

The legislature has adopted a budget for the rest of this year and next year.  Nothing is guaranteed to hold.  

For FY 08/09 we lost the .68 COLA.  Cash deferrals will create a significant problem.  State funding for the later part of this year will be delayed until next year which means we will have to borrow money to operate on.  The board approved 30 million in tax anticipation notes, the largest amount ever approved.  Due to reasons related to the “triple flip”, the county no longer provides us with property tax revenues until April.  Previously, we received one half of the property tax revenues in November and the other in April.  The cash flow problems will result in a net decline in interest revenues of about $500,000 per year, which is significant.  Currently we estimate that we are about 160 FTES below the funding cap and as a result we may transfer FTE from next year to this year.  At this point, as so many colleges are growing or restoring FTES, we do not know how much growth may be funded.

It is projected that there is a state wide property tax shortfall.  As a result, the Community College budgets will be deficited.  K through 12 receives an automatic backfill, but community colleges do not.  To minimize the impact of the above problems, the district will not put 1.5 million in the post retirement benefits account.  Even considering this, this year will be very tight.

Next year, again there will be no COLA.  Two years without COLA is the equivalent to an 11 percent cut. This is critical because we depend on the COLA to pay for the fixed cost increases we incur such as step and column, utilities, insurance, etc.

Overall community colleges have fared well compared to other state agencies so far.  Yes, we have been cut, but the governor has, and the legislature has, protected the community colleges relatively speaking.  There are six ballot measures that have to pass on May 19th to make next year’s budget work.   The May revise will come out on May 25th after the election.  If any of the ballet measures fail, we can expect more cuts for next year. 
Currently it is estimated that we will need to cut the district budget by about 5 percent overall.  In CSM’s case this will be larger as we have been provided an additional 1 million dollars in each of the last two years to balance the budget.  These funds will no longer be available.
GASB 45 Discussions:
OPEB  (Other Post Employment Benefits)

We have 30 years to amortize the current deficit in post retirement benefits we now provide.  This cost to the district is about 9 million dollars per year.  The general fund has been picking up the cost for all funds.  Beginning July 1 all funds will be charged their fair share of this benefit, categorical, federal grants etc.  The benefit charge is based on an actuarial study.  The charge is at this time is estimated to be about 4 percent of payroll.  There will be a three year phase in.
Proposed Upgrade position in the Office of Planning, Research and Institutional Effectiveness: from the Project Director to Administrative Analyst

John Sewart submitted the proposal along with a list of essential functions and projects this position would be involved with.

The project director position came into being in 1981.  The position is currently vacant.  Since that time the need for accountability and evidence based decision making has increased the scope and volume of work needed.  Data must be prepared so that it is more accessible and understandable and there is a need for more graphics and desktop publishing. 

The committee asked a number of questions about the work being performed by the existing staff and clarification on the differences in duties of the two positions.  There was also concern about exactly what was the scope of the department’s work.

John said that he would develop a business plan for the department and bring it back to the Budget Planning Committee.
Strategizing for Budget 2009/2010

The committee discussed the need to develop some operating parameters for the operating budget.  We should have goals for College loads and FTES.  Mike Claire indicated that he would send out a brainstorming email giving some of his ideas and ask for additional input and ideas from the committee.
Next meeting date:   Monday, March 16, 2009
Next meeting agenda items:
1. Business Plan for the Office of Planning, Research, and Institutional Effectiveness

2. Review of current year budget

3. Continue discussion on strategizing for next year’s budget 
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